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6.45pm in Council Chambers 

 

 

 

8 May 2017 

 
REQUEST FOR TENDER 

BUILDING MAINTENANCE SERVICES 
Tender – MM03.16/17 

 
In accordance with section 3.57(1) of the Local Government Act 1995 
tenders are invited for the Building and Maintenance Services with the 
Shire of Mt Marshall for a period of 3 years with an option for a further 2 
years. 
 
Tender documents can be requested from Nadine Richmond on 08 
9685 1202 or ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au as well as being available on 
the Shire’s website www.mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 
Tenders close at 4pm on  2 June 2017 and are to be submitted in a 
sealed envelope clearly marked ‘Tender MM03.16/17’.  Tenders may be 
deposited in the Tender Box situated in the foyer of the Shire Office, 
Monger Street, Bencubbin, or posted to be received by the due date, to 
the Shire of Mt Marshall, PO Box 20, Bencubbin WA 6477.  Tenders will 

not be accepted via fax or email. 
 
Tenders received after the closing 
time/date, will not be considered.  
Canvassing of Councillors or staff 
will disqualify. 
 
Any questions are to be submitted 
in writing and written responses will 
be provided as well as being 
published on our website.   
 
John Nuttall  
Chief Executive Officer 
 
 



FAREWELL MORGANN 
This week will see some changes in our friendly customer service team.  
Morgann Tranter  is finishing up with the Shire after filling the role of 
Customer Service Officer for a period of 12 months maternity leave.  
Morgann is also moving on from Bencubbin and on to the big lights of 
Merredin.  We have been very lucky to have Morgann in our team and wish 
her all the best in her future endeavours.  

 
 
 
 
WELCOME BACK LOREN 
We are very pleased to welcome Loren Northover back from 
maternity leave this week!  While her very important job of 
being mum to Mitchell is a priority we will see Loren in the 
office 2-3 days per week and sharing the role with our 
newest team member Amanda Sanders.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
NEW FACE OF CUSTOMER SERVICE - AMANDA SANDERS 
We wish to give a warm welcome to Amanda Sanders who has joined 
our administration team as Customer Service Officer, sharing the role 
with Loren.  This week Amanda is attending licensing training in Perth 
and will be ready to serve you with a smile as of next week.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MAY ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL 

The May ordinary meeting of Council will be held on Tuesday 16 May at 6.45pm in Council 

Chambers, Monger St, Bencubbin.  The agenda will be available on our website from Friday 12 May 

and public are welcome to attend.  It would be appreciated if you wish to participate in public 

question time that you provide your question in writing  to the CEO prior to 9.30am on the day of the 

meeting.   



Community Update 3. 

Below is a timeline of progress regarding the Bencubbin Recreation Complex Redevelopment: 
 

Tender Let:     9 February  

Tender closed:      9 March  

Tender Evaluation:    14 March  

Council Item:     21 March  

Negotiations (preferred tenderer): From 27 March (ongoing) 

Steering Group Meetings:   21 April & 5 May 
 

As can be seen from the above timeline, a preferred tenderer has been identified, and Council 

have given their approval for negotiations to take place between them and Council representatives. 

The Steering Group have been consulted regarding all cost saving changes to the original 

planning. 
 

Site Architecture have prepared a ‘cost saving sketch’ for the preferred tenderer to provide a 

revised quotation. This document is not necessarily the final document, but a copy of this draft can 

be viewed at the front counter of the Shire offices during business hours. Please feel free to call in 

and have a look. 
 

Negotiations are still ongoing, with all parties hopeful that costing within budget can soon be 

achieved. Once that situation has been reached, further community information will be provided, 

especially regarding any revised timeframe for the building works to take place. 
 

If you would like more information on the project as it progresses or want to provide further input 

then please feel free to contact the following members of the Bencubbin Multipurpose Complex 

Steering Committee. 
 

 
 

Updates on the redevelopment of the Bencubbin Multipurpose Complex will continue to be 

provided on the Shire’s website during the life of the project. 

NAME EMAIL PHONE 

Cr Tony Sachse (Chairperson) crsachse@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 0429 851 257 

Cr Rachel Kirby crkirby@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 0429 864 002 

Cr Callum Lumsden crlumsden@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 0437 751 571 

Peter Waters pandswaters@bigpond.com 0428 832 055 

Deanne Breakell fishwick1@westnet.com.au 0427 851 325 

Ian Sanders icscarpentry@bigpond.com 0427 851 213 



LOCAL EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT - TOWN SITE NUMBERING OF HOUSES 

A request from our local emergency services to have house numbers visible to attending 

emergency services crews has resulted in the Shire purchasing numbers for all houses in the town 

sites of Bencubbin and Beacon. The numbers are black on white and are reflective to make them 

visible at night time. 

 

Some numbers have been attached to Shire housing already with the remaining numbers to be 

installed in the coming weeks. It is anticipated that Shire staff will complete this work in the week 

commencing Monday 22nd May 2017, starting in Bencubbin and then moving on to Beacon. 

 

As you would be aware not all houses are the same and the numbers may be placed in different 

positions, depending on the building.  Shire staff will endeavour to install the numbers in the most 

effective position, which can be seen from the road side by emergency services.  

 

If you are at home, Shire staff will liaise with residents when completing this work. 

 

Please note, it is not mandatory that you have your number displayed, but not doing so may result 

in a time delay for the arrival of emergency services.  If you do not want the number attached to 

your house please advise Shire staff and they will comply with your wishes. 

 

Many residents may be familiar with using their “Lot” number as their address.  Once your house 

number has been installed please use this number as your residential address in the event of an 

emergency.  House numbers are programmed in to all GPS systems, which do not recognise lot 

numbers, and house numbers are required by the 000 call centre. 

 

If you have any questions on house 

numbering, please contact Regulatory 

Officer, Jack Walker during office hours 

on 9685 1202 or 0429 851 318. 


